310 Second Street, S.E. Washington 3, D.C.

29 June 1955

Mr. Henry E. Langen 14 Mills Road Maple Shade, New Jersey

Dear Mr. Langens

Thank you for your letter of 14 June. I not only have my fingers crossed but am also holding my breath hoping that the Bazeries book has come into your hands.

Last week while I was taking a map a man named Bell telephoned Mrs. Friedman and said he was the Editor of the Cryptogram, she didn't want to disturb me and he said he would call the next time he was in the city. What do you know about him?

Sincerely.

VILLIAM F. FRIEDMAN